
 

 
 

 

 

LOWER KEY STAGE 2 
SUMMER TERM 

NEWSLETTER   

As we approach our last term we reflect on all the progress the children have made since Autumn, and as always, we 
are incredibly proud of each and every child. Spring term allowed us to develop our understanding of the Vikings with 
our ‘Viking day’. This term will allow us more of these opportunities to deepen our understanding of learning that has 
taken place across the year.  All the adults in LKS2 are impressed with how well the children support each other and 

how they work as a team to display a fantastic attitude to their learning.  

Reading, Writing, Maths and Science 
We are starting the new term with a brand-new text, ‘The Iron Man’, which all our 
curriculum will be centred around. In our writing lessons, pupils will write a set of 

instructions on how to build their own Iron Man as well as write a free verse poem.  
In Maths, Year 3 pupils will continue to develop their understanding of fractions 

before moving onto mass and capacity, money, time and shape. Year 4 pupils will 
be learning about decimals, money, time and shape. In Science, our topic is all 

about light. In this topic we will be learning all about what a light source is, how 
light travels and how we use light to see  

 

 

Curriculum  
 In our Geography lessons, we will be learning about Rivers and mapping skills. In 

History, we will be exploring the Viking and Anglo-Saxon struggle for the Kingdom of 
England as well as learn about the significant turning point in British History: World 

War II.  In our Music lessons, we will be appraising and then performing a song based 
on films. In DT, we will be developing our understanding of structures as well as create 
our own electrical circuits. In Art, we will be using textiles to create our own applique. 

We will also be paining in the style of David Hockney. PSHE focuses on being safe, 
changing bodies and first aid. Finally, in RE we will be strengthening our understanding 

of the Bible and Christianity.  

PE Information 
Class 3 – Wednesday 
Class 3/4 – Tuesday 

Class 4 - Monday 
Children will arrive to school in their PE kit and stay in 
this all day. Correct PE uniform must be worn. Details 
of this can be found on the website  

Homework  
 Homework is sent out each Tuesday and must be 

completed and returned to school by the following 
Monday.  Please note that if homework is not 

completed/returned by the deadline, your child will be 
expected to complete it on a lunchtime.  Please also 

continue to encourage your child to access learning and 
revision of spellings, times tables and more on TT 

Rockstars as well as Maths Frame.  
 

Key dates 
Year 4 Multiplication Timetables Check (MTC) – Monday 

2nd June -Friday 13th June 2025 
Thank you for your continued support with your child’s progress and learning.  

Feel free to arrange an appointment to discuss anything if necessary. 
Miss Scholes, Miss Bucktrout and Miss Knox 


